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September 2019
Dear Parent/Carer,
Welcome to Kingfisher Class and the start of another school year.  Here are some pieces of information I hope you will find useful to make you aware of class routines.  Further information can be found on our school website however, if you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask. 
PE

PE lessons will take place every Tuesday and Friday afternoon. Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled. Long hair should be tied back and earrings should be removed. If your child is unable to remove their earrings, please provide plasters so that they can be covered during PE lessons.  If your child is unable to take part in PE due to a physical injury, please contact the school office.  It is recommended that PE bags remain in school for the entire half term. This is because children may be required to have PE kit on days other than specified PE days. Additionally, children will be required to have a pair of outdoor trainers/ boots in school every day for participation in Golden Mile and Outdoor Learning. PE bags will be sent home every half term.  

Homework

In Kingfisher Class, homework is not mandatory however, it is a great tool to aid your child’s independent learning and helps them to consolidate what they have been learning in school. The following list explains the homework which your child will be given every Friday on a weekly basis. Homework is due the following Friday and should be placed in their Home Learning book.
Reading Comprehension - Children will be given a reading comprehension text on a weekly basis. If your child finds the texts challenging, talking through the text and accompanying questions will still greatly help your child’s comprehension skills. 
Maths - Children will be given a weekly maths task to aid their fluency or consolidate what they have been learning during the week. 
Spelling - Children will have a list of key words to learn and will be tested on their spelling list every Friday.
Reading - As part of your child’s homework we would like you to encourage him/her to read independently at home.  As your child is in their last year of Key Stage 1, please try to encourage him/her to read for sustained periods of time - an average of 10 minutes at least three times a week.  It is important that children read a variety of material, such as fiction, non-fiction and poetry.  It is not always necessary for children to read aloud to another person however, asking children simple questions about what they have read is extremely valuable and ensures understanding of the text.  Please ensure that your child’s reading record is in school on a daily basis. 
Please enter any reading that is done at home - reading records do not just have to contain reading from school books. Reading from a variety of places such as home, school or the local library is always beneficial. 

Topic - Children will receive a Topic Homework Grid once every term or half term, depending on the topic. They will be asked to complete any three of the activities during the half term. We try to incorporate a range of creative activities and learning styles, so please try to encourage your child to complete these – children always have a lot of fun doing them!
Class Dojo

Class Dojo is our points based rewards system in school. Children can earn points individually for behaviour and achievements in learning. It should be noted that points can also be taken away for undesirable behaviour.  Parents can connect to Class Dojo in order to view the points their children have earned however at this time we will not be using the story or messaging features. A new invite will be issued to you shortly. 
Food Allergies / Medicine

Please be aware that our First Aid staff are only permitted to administer medication if prescribed by a GP or hospital doctor. If your child does have any medication that needs to be taken or stored at school, please tell us and we can give you the appropriate forms to complete.

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to come in and talk to me.

Thank you 
Mrs Lehman
Class Teacher

